
TOWN OF COLMA 

1198 El Camino Real• Colma, Californ ia• 94014-3212 

Tel 650.997.8300 • Fax 650.997.8308 

November 12, 2020 

Ms. Karen Mitchoff, Chair 
ABAG Regional Planning Committee 
c/o ABAG-MTC Public Information Office 
375 Beale St, Suite 800 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

VIA EMAIL 

RE: Town of Colma RHNA Methodology Allocation 

Dear Chair Mitchoff: 

The Town of Colma would like to comment on the proposed methodology for the RHNA 
6 cycle and the draft subregion shares passed by the Executive Board at their meeting 
on October 15, 2020. The Town respectfully requests that the Town's RHNA allocation be 
substantially adjusted downward based on the information provided in this letter. We 
believe that the Methodology Committee drastically erred in its allocation for Colma by 
not properly considering RHNA Methodology Factor 2, Constraints to Development. In 
addition, while Colma is considered a transit-rich location, development opportunities are 
limited due to the encumbrance of 73% of the Town's land area for cemetery use and 
essentially no vacant land. 

If proposed methodology scenario Sa is adopted, the Town will receive an allocation of 
183 units. This represents a three-fold increase from the Town's allocation of 59 units 
from the RHNA 5 allocation and represents an unattainable and unrealistic 36% increase 
in the Town's total housing stock which developed over more than a 70-year period. The 
Town was able to satisfy its RHNA 5 housing goal by the development of the Town's only 
substantial designated housing site with a 66-unit affordable housing project for Veterans. 
The Town supports the development of housing where feasible. 

Constraints to Development 

The Town of Colma is less than 2 square miles with a resident population of approximately 
1,500 people. The Town was incorporated in 1924 to protect cemeteries from the forced 
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